Minutes of City of Woodland Hills, Kentucky Commission Meeting
February 28, 2023
· The commission meeting of the City of Woodland Hills was called to order at 7:04 pm by Mayor Killeen.  In attendance were commissioners Angel Gillenwater, Mary Allen, Kristen Hedden, Traci D’Antoni, with Sharon Neville, Treasurer, and Lisa Baldwin, City Clerk. 
· Minutes of the January meeting were presented for approval. Commissioner Hedden made a motion to approve the January minutes as presented. Seconded by Commission D’Antoni. Motion carried. 
· Treasurer Neville presented the financial report for January. Commissioner Allen made a motion to approve it.  Commissioner Gillenwater seconded. Motion carried. 
· Treasurer Neville presented all warrants to be paid.  Commissioner D’Antoni made a motion for warrants to be paid. Commissioner Gillenwater seconded that motion. Motion carried.
· Property Tax Collection Update: 19 outstanding. Treasurer Neville will be sending out letters to all that have not paid. 
· Sidewalk Accessibility Project Update: Commissioner Hedden gave an update. An ad has been placed in the Courier Journal. The Invitation to Bid is on the city website; open to the public 24/7.
· Park & Beautification: Mayor Killeen gave an update: Spoke to Ecotech to get more trees for our park. He also discussed how we can expand our tree resources for our park by pursuing grants and other avenues.  He addressed hiring a cleaning company to clean the sides of the storage building. 
· Public Safety: Commissioner Gillenwater gave us an update on our city-paid police presence. She acquired a report on the activity of our police patrolling and activity. She will continue communication with our police patrols.  She will have them go back to bi-weekly patrols. Lastly, Summerfest police presence was brought up; we will need several officers to patrol. 
· Finance/Planning: Commissioner Allen gave us an update. She is reviewing past minutes and budgets. She is also working on grants that we may be able to get. 
· Community Engagement: Commissioner Hedden gave an update on Summerfest. Commissioner Hedden brought up the idea of creating a Community Garden. This was tabled until next month. 
· Infrastructure: Commissioner D’Antoni gave an update. Safe-T-Co bill is correct. 
· City Website: Mayor Killeen gave an update on the website. He has added more information including the invitation to bid.  
· Newsletter: Commissioner Hedden showed a first draft of the next newsletter. She will continue to work on it. 
· New Business: Resolution SB50 and HB50. A vote was called for resolutions to oppose SB50 and HB50. Unanimously, both resolutions passed. Resolutions were signed and the clerk will forward to our representatives in the senate and house. 
· Meeting adjourned at 8:57pm. The next regular meeting is on March 28, 2023. Commissioner D’Antoni made a motion to adjourn.  Commissioner Hedden seconded. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted,  Lisa Baldwin,  Woodland Hills City Clerk
